

August 20, 2007

John R. Monroe Attorney At Law 9640 Coleman Road Roswell, Georgia 30075-4353

Dear Mr. Monroe:

Please accept this letter as a follow up to our phone conversation on August 10, 2007. Per our discussion, I have received your letter in regards to the City of Johns Creek ordinance banning firearms in parks. I have agreed to amend our ordinance and remove such language. As I mentioned, this will take some time to get on an agenda to go before Mayor and Council and go through two reads. My goal is to have it on the next available Council meeting which is August 27th for the first read and then on September 10<sup>th</sup> for the second read. I will keep you up to date on the process.

If you have any language that would assist in amending our ordinance, I would greatly appreciate that.

Sincerely,

William F. Riley

Riley Lewis & McLendon, LLC City Attorney, City/of Johns Creek